FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL MEETING

LAFAYETTE ROOM, CITY HALL

MARCH 31, 2003

6:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Anne Fogleman (District 9)

Absent:
Council Member Juanita Gonzalez (District 8)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager

Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney

Wick Smith

Billy King, Cumberland County Commissioner

Jason Brady, Public Information Officer

Janet C. Jones, City Clerk

Members of the Press

Mayor Pitts called the meeting to order.

1.
Adopt a resolution in support of our Troops.

Mayor Pitts presented this item.  He announced a formal celebration was being planned in support of our troops and there would be more information at a later date.

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF FAYETTEVILLE IN SUPPORT OF OUR NATION’S ARMED SERVICES.  RESOLUTION NO. R2003‑049.

MOTION:
Council Member Fogleman moved to adopt the Resolution in Support of our Troops.

SECOND:
Council Member Haire

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (9-0)

2.
Proposal to Cumberland County Commissioners regarding sales tax distribution.

Mayor Pitts presented this item.  He recommended as a good faith effort the Council approve a written proposal regarding the sales tax distribution for formal submission to the County Commissioners for further consideration.

City Manager Roger Stancil inquired of the Council if they had any additions or comments regarding the proposal.

MOTION:
Council Member Worthy moved to amend the offer by asking the Council to round the reimbursement from $735,614.00 to $800,000.00.

SECOND:
Council Member Fogleman

A discussion was held regarding clarification of the terms of the proposal and the effects of raising the dollar amount by approximately $65,000.00.

FRIENDLY AMENDMENT:

Council Member Keefe requested to make a friendly amendment to the motion that the reimbursement would not exceed $800,000.00.

Mayor Pitts stated it was clear that the $735,614.00 was the amount determined between the bodies to make annexation harmless.  He expressed his opinion the additional $65,000.00 would not make a difference because the Chairman of the County Commissioners had stated he wanted a more substantial amount.

Further discussion was held regarding the revised offer.

Council Member Massey called the question.

Mayor Pitts called for the vote.

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (9-0)

The following proposal was approved:

1.
The City Council accepted and endorsed the recommendation of the Cumberland Comprehensive Planning Committee at its March 10 meeting.  That action was forwarded to the County Commissioners before their March 17 meeting.  This proposal stated that the City would pay to the County an amount equal to the loss in sales tax revenue to the County’s General Fund, including schools, from the City’s annexation effective June 1, 2003.  This payment would include a 5.5 percent adjustment for the portion of the County General Fund budget spent on services not available to county taxpayers living in the City.  The Council reaffirms their acceptance of this proposal and commits to making such a payment as recommended.  Preliminary information indicates this to be a payment not to exceed $800,000.00, based on the information provided by the County in a chart dated October 14, 2002.

2.
The City Council will work with the Cumberland Comprehensive Planning Group and/or the County Commissioners to develop strategies for mitigating the effect of the City’s growth on the County’s revenues and services it provides to all County taxpayers.  If these alternative strategies are not developed and approved by the governing boards affected by December 31, 2003, the City understands that the County will change the sales tax formula effective with the budget year beginning July 1, 2004.

3.
The City Council reaffirms its intent to bring the urban area immediately surrounding the City into the City as soon as possible in order to provide urban services to the area to the benefit of the entire Cumberland County community.  The City will accomplish this within the requirements of the existing state laws related to annexation and will not seek special legislation for that purpose.  The Fayetteville urban area is currently defined as follows:

a.
All unincorporated areas existing within the current City limits.

b.
North from the current City limits to Kelly Springfield.

c.
West from the current City limits to the Hoke County line, north to Fort Bragg and south to Gates Four.

4.
With the commitment to bring the urban area into the City as soon as possible, the City reaffirms its commitment to the principles of the City-County conceptual agreement of 1994 and will retain the primary responsibility for providing water and sewer services to that urban area in partnership with its agency, PWC.

5.
The City also reaffirms its commitment to work through PWC to extend water throughout the county and to work with the county and other municipalities to extend sewer to those areas designated for urban level development.

MOTION:
Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick moved to adjourn the meeting.

SECOND:
Council Member Haire

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (9-0)

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________

JANET C. JONES




MARSHALL B. PITTS, JR.

City Clerk





Mayor

Copies of all approved resolutions and ordinances can be found in the City Clerk's office.
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